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Southwest Partnership Housing Committee 

March 12th 7-9PM

Neighborhood Design Center (1401 Hollins St.)

I. Present 

Jane Buccheri

Bill Joyner

Catherine Neely

Dan Rodenburg

Doug Paige

Elizabeth Weber

Edith Gilliard Canty

Josh Harris

Nancy McCormick

Jamie Pitts

Roshelle Kades

Syrone Turner

Dominque Clark

Jerry Williams

Christina Engerman

Arthur Tinker

Russel Saunders

Chris Redwood

Rason Taru

Zarva Taru

Sheila Lee

Van Brooks

Chris Taylor

Darlene Williams

Cathy Hill

Betsey Waters

Somale Taru

Lou Packett

Khandra Sears

Kirstin Ramsey

II. Planning for April 23rd Happy Hour for area Realtors

1. From 5-7 at Mi Ranchito.

Christina has provided a list of all of the realtors who have houses for sale in the community, or who have offices in the area, who could all be potentially invited, although approximately 10% of those invited should be expected to attend. The purpose of the event is to meet with the realtors ahead of the Live Baltimore event to receive their input on marketing the neighborhood, to meet the realtors who have property in the neighborhood and begin to work with them/inform them of the Vision Plan so that they and the Housing Committee can work together to market the neighborhood to interested buyers.

Anybody who has a suggestion for a realtor who would be interested in attending should provide the planning committee with their name and contact information.

Happy Hours like this event are usually structured so that the host organization (SWP) provides the food and the attendees buy their own drinks. The chair of the housing committee will need to ask the Board to approve funding for the event. It would be possible for a bank or a mortgage company to agree to sponsor/underwrite the event to provide food. Christina will work with people she knows to see if that will be possible, and can also send an email via the realtor system to invite realtors.

1. The sub-committee to plan the event will be Christina Engerman, Josh Harris, Daniel Rodenburg, and Diana Geiss. (Josh will take the lead to organize the subcommittee.

III. Election for new chair (moved up the agenda at the decision of the Committee)

1. Nominees: Jamie Pitts (nominated by Edith Gilliard Canty) and Jane Bucchari (nominated by Catherine Neely).

2. Candidate Introductions:

1. Jamie—grew up in Roland Park in a very fancy house, had a brief period of homelessness, is now a homeowner in the neighborhood, understands how important security of housing is, loves this community, chose the community, vibrant community fully of diverse people close to downtown, excited to see the houses filled and excited to see the neighborhood thrive

2. Jane B.--has been around for a very long time, has been co-chair of the committee since the beginning, there is a lot of things going on, feels that there needs to be continuity on the Southwest Partnership board as the group needs to still move forward with and Executive Director etc. 

3. Question: How will the candidates move forward?

1. Jamie—will fill houses based on the strength of the community, talking to residents on a community level, partnering with groups who have the answers about how to keep people in the community and provide assistance to low-income residents and will reach out to those groups so they can share their knowledge/expertise with the Committee 

2. Jane-- The Vision Plan is looking at both bringing new residents in and  how to maintain existing residents. There is a meeting scheduled with Habitat for Humanity with the goal of looking to see how they can keep people who are currently here  and helping them become homeowners here if they want to. The Vision Plan is now at the implementation stage.

3. Question: What is the plan to engage current business owners in the community?

1. Jane B. every meeting has been open and public, there is a committee for a lot of different interests—SVW, Commercial Development, Housing, Education and Workforce, Preservation and Promotion, but there also needs to be outreach on a social level. 

2. Jamie— will really engage with the community, has decided to commit himself to come to the meetings, one of the first things to do would listen, bring voices back to the table, have an opportunity to start with a blank slate and reach back out to people

6. Question: What is you track record of community service?

1. Jane- one of the founding members of SWP, president of Hollins Roundhouse for approximately six years, involved in CEASE, lived in the community for over thrity years, WPNC (on their board, on public safety committee), housing co-chair, had been a youth minister.

2. Jamie- 13 years at Friends School of Baltimore, learned community service there continued to be important, while getting his degree in Boston was an EMT for almost five years, came to Baltimore and did research in infant and maternal nutrition, has been on the Hollins Roundhouse board for two years, worked in the community garden which has grown to about 25 people involved. Some of his most important relationships with neighbors, enjoys meeting people and talking to people and engaging in the community.

7. Question: What do you plan on doing in terms of engagement with people who haven't been contacted and haven't been visited—have neighbors who would be willing to come out to meetings are leery about coming out to meetings (what good is the committee doing if the neighborhood is still the way it is)?

1. Jane B.--responsibility of SWP and also the responsibility of the community association. They need to be working together to get the word out. The SWP won't take the place of the local community association. Still a lot of work that needs to done. A lot of social engagement that needs to occur. Groups planning different fun activities for people to meet each other in a social environment. A lot more needs to done to get the word out. Part of the problem is that the Plan hasn't been available so people haven't known what has been going on.

2. Jamie--need to create an atmosphere so that people feel welcomed.


Jamie Pitts elected chair, and chaired the rest of the meeting. 

III. Planning for Live Baltimore event on May 9th 

1. Had a good experience last year, Chris Taylor  is willing to open up homes for people who are interested, although most of the ones available are for rent rather than for sale. People can tour booth by booth and see some of the perks that each of the neighborhoods can have. Committee members reported being actively steered away from Southwest area, although others were not. If agents are not part of Live Baltimore then they can't market their houses at the event, and realtors have to pay a fee. 

If the Housing Committee had its own tours of open houses then they could use realtors who are not part of Live Baltimore. Suggestions for information at each table included:

1.  Having information about all the festivals together

2.  A Southwest Partnership sign at each table from each of the neighborhoods. 

3. A coupon book with for the local businesses .

The housing committee could initiate the suggestion to the Board for a SWP table at Live Baltimore, and work towards making sure that the area is included on the bus tours at the next event.

4. Information from the anchor institutions about available programs such as Live Near Your Work etc.

5. Subcommittee for Live Baltimore event: Kirstin Ramsey, Chris Taylor, Josh, Edith (Jamie will coordinate)

A question arose about how to determine which investors or developers the committee would support—which may not be a concern until there are more investors. There are methods such as Memorandums of Understanding and Community Benefit Agreements which allow the community to have a voice in developments. 

IV. Open House Events—Working with the realtors who attend the happy hour to see if they are willing to work with the committee on planning open house events and asking what is the best way to do open houses—one or more than one, and the best way to package neighborhoods. Could have the open houses within 90 days after the Live Baltimore event, which is when attendees would have to buy a house if they wanted to receive the Live Baltimore grant. 

1. There was a suggestion that the Committee work with institutions to increase LNWYW programs.

2. Suggestion that the committee has to work from strength—could highlight 2-3 different areas and create a sheet that shows a broader map indicating upcoming developments

3. Suggestion that renters are also important—it can be easier to rent rather than sell homes—could combine events for renters and buyers. Renters are also important because their quality of life matters too. 

4. Could do social marketing rather than an actual tour, have happy hours at Zellas and other businesses in each neighborhood, or could have a table at the SOWEBO fest and have realtors willing to show houses that day.

5. Question about whether the committee should the set a date for one event or should all seven events be planned first? There does need to be planning and prep work, including pictures of houses available for sale.

6. A potential date for one event could be June 11th-- it could be the housing meeting as well. The event could perhaps be held in Pigtown—location and details TBD

southwestpartnershipbaltimore.org 

southwestpartnershipbaltimore@gmail.com
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